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This newsletter is published quarterly by the Muirfield Village Civic Association (MVCA), which is not affiliated or supported  
by the Muirfield Association. The MVCA is a separate organization that depends on the voluntary support of its members.

T he Muirfield Village 
Civic Association 
(MVCA) is hosting 

its sixth annual Black & Tan 
Fundraiser to be held at The 
Country Club at Muirfield 
Village on Saturday, April 
13, 2013. This event will 
bring our community 
together for an evening of 
casino games, food and 
entertainment to benefit The 
Dublin Food Pantry. Hope to 
see you there!

For more information visit 
www.theblackandtan.org 
or contact Jennifer Elliott 
at 761-9508 or Stephanie 
Iacono at 356-3551.

Muirfielder’s: Get ready to party for charity! 

We told you in the previous issue that during this year’s Memorial Tournament week, The 
Country Club at Muirfield Village will be partnering with Ronald McDonald House Charities 
of Central Ohio. Together, they will host an after-tournament tent party at The Bunker to benefit 
the Columbus Ronald McDonald House. And now we are telling you about the fun to be had at 
this year’s four-night party open to the public, with: •live bands •four cash bars •a game zone •a 
variety of food and snacks available for purchase all evening.

Gates open at 4:45 PM and the bands begin playing at 8 PM each night. Wednesday, May 29, a 
Tee-Off Celebration begins at 6 PM, and then The Navigators play high-energy, classic rock. 
On Thursday Bent to the Left takes the stage again, an encore to last year’s great performance 
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CIVIC ACTION COMMITTEE

Quick Facts
Landscaping and stone facing 
for the two tunnels under Muir-
field Dr. that were repaired and 
lengthened will occur once good 
weather is guaranteed.

Notice the short streetlights burned 
out on Muirfield Dr. or elsewhere? 
Make a note of the exact location, 
and notify AEP at https://www.
aepohio.com/outages/. They will 
not be aware unless YOU report 
it. Tall streetlights, such as those 
in the Brand Rd. roundabout, are 
owned by the City of Dublin. Re-
port outages via the City website at 
http://dublinohiousa.gov/request/
street-light-out/.

As you read about school funding 
in the Governor’s budget know 
this: Per-pupil funding statewide 
averages $3,200. Some districts 
may be getting $6,000 or more 
per student. Dublin’s state fund-
ing is only $855! When you read 
about percent increases districts 
may get in the new budget, do 
the math. Dublin’s share will still 
be minimal.

The Water Tower under construc-
tion behind the Bogey will hold a 
half million gallons of water, one-
fourth the capacity of the tower 
in Avery Park, but the same as 
the tower near Glacier Ridge El-
ementary. Height above sea level 
had to be identical to the other 
towers with which it is connected. 
Painting will be complete before 
the Presidents Cup. Fire hydrants 
and homes in the northeast quad-
rant of Muirfield will see a need-
ed increase in pressure.

THE BUNKER: 
PARTY CENTRAL DURING THE TOURNAMENT

Our Charity

Proceeds for this event will benefit The Dublin 
Food Pantry. This non-profit organization 
provides goods and services to those of us 
in Dublin who are in need. Last year the 
Dublin Food Pantry supported over 650 
families in need. The continuing goal for The 
Dublin Food Pantry is to help their clients 
move from dependency to independence. 

Invitations by:  
PIP Printing and Document Services,  

Columbus, OH 43228 • www.pip.com/columbusoh

PUTTIN’ ON THE RITZ!

Join the Muirfield Village Civic Association for 

an Evening of Roaring 20’s Glamour. 

Saturday, April 13, 2013

7pm – Midnight

The Country Club at Muirfield Village
8715 Muirfield Drive  ❖  Dublin, Ohio 43017

Reservations are $95 per person and includes $25,000 in 

casino chips, entertainment, appetizers, wine and beer.   

A cash bar will be available. Cocktail attire.

7:00 – 7:30 pm  ❖ Check-in

7:30 – 9:00 pm  ❖ Casino Tables Open

9:00 – 9:30 pm  ❖ Live Auction

9:30 – 11:00 pm  ❖ Casino Tables Reopen

www.theblackandtan.org
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One of the highlights of summer fun is swimming for 
the Muirfins Swim Team! 

All Muirfield residents, ages 5-18, are welcome to join 
and swimmers of all levels are accepted. Swimming 
with the Muirfins is a great way to become a stronger 
swimmer while having tons of fun! Our 2012 team 
had 155 swimmers – what a blast! Parents, you’ll 
enjoy participating in this wonderful, family friendly 
organization and you’ll get to know other fun Muirfield 
families as you volunteer at our swim meets. 

Visit www.muirfins.com for more information 
(including Muirfins News, Meet Schedule, Practice 
Schedule, and other information including the Top 10 
Reasons for joining the team).

To sign up and/or to learn more about our 
swim team, come to our Muirfins Swim Team 
Registration Open House:
Date: Wed., April 17
Time: 6-8 PM
Location: Grizzell Middle School, in the Commons

If you have additional questions, please  
contact Muirfins President, Tom Vinci, at  
President@muirfins.com. See you in April!

MUIRFINS SWIM TEAM – GO FINS!!

MUIRFIELDERS KEEP THE MUSIC ALIVE! 
Keeping the music alive in Columbus has been an important mission for the Columbus 
Symphony Orchestra League. Five Muirfield residents and members of CSOL have been 
instrumental in raising almost $100,000 over the last three years for the Symphony.

All are golfers, thus the reason Sue Inglis, Gwen Weihe and Connie Cahill have served as 
Chairmen of the CSOL Annual Golf Outing. Sue and Gwen have also served as President 
of the organization and Connie will be following in their footsteps this coming year. In ad-
dition, Muirfield resident Carol Huber has served as the live auction chair for three years. 
The four women, along with thirty other CSOL members, have planned and executed three 
successful golf fund-raisers.

Additionally, Muirfield resident Martin Inglis has served the community as the CSO Board 
of Directors President for the last three years. Martin has moved the Symphony onto firm 
financial standing and a new CSO summer home on the Columbus Commons insures that 
beautiful music will be enjoyed the residents throughout central Ohio.

The 4th annual Golf Outing will be held on Sunday, May 19th at Riviera Golf Club. The golf 
format has changed to a “Golf and Dine” nine hole format with a craft beer tasting featured 
before golfing commences!! An afternoon program for non-golfers has been designed for 
everyone who loves food and wine. Following the afternoon events will be a cocktail hour, 
a tasty Italian dinner and a “Make your Own Velvet Ice Cream Sundae” bar. The entire day 
culminates with a fabulous LIVE auction. “We encourage golfers and non-golfers to attend. 
Anyone who has attended our last three outings help support the Columbus Symphony and 
enjoys a great day of golf and friendship!” says Sue Inglis. For more information, please 
contact Connie Cahill at ccahill@columbus.rr.com. 



Jon & Pam Kirk
Premier Choice REALTORS
614 791-2011
jonkirk@remax.net
pamkirk@remax.netwww.CALLTHEKIRKS.com

Based on Columbus Board of REALTORS® statistics for volume in zip codes 43016 & 43017.

Outstanding Agents. 
Outstanding Results.®

Jon & Pam Kirk were the 
Number #1 selling real estate 
agents in Dublin for 2012!
Buying & selling homes demands premier expertise. 

When you work with Jon & Pam Kirk & 
REMAX Premier Choice, you work with the experts.

Someday home prices and interest rates will 
be low enough.    

                   Welcome to your someday.

•  Choose 1/8% o�  interest rate for the
    life of the loan* or 1% o�  interest rate
    for the fi rst year**
•  1/2 discount point for using our Auto  
    BillPayer Program***
•   Pay down your mortgage sooner with 
    our Homeowner Plus Value PackageThis is it. Today is the day you’ve been dreaming of. 

Now may be the perfect time to buy the home of your 
dreams. And with our special fi nancing incentives, 
Fifth Third has made it even better. Whether you’re 
buying your fi rst home, you’ve outgrown your current
home, you’re buying a vacation home or you’re 
new to the area, now may be a perfect time to buy 
a new home. Let us help you make the most of 
your someday. Give me a call to get started.

With historically low home prices and 
interest rates, we’ve made the perfect 
time to buy a home even more perfect. 
Our special mortgage options save you 
even more.

*The 1/8% mortgage rate discount is available on new purchase mortgages only and is not available on jumbo, bond, rural housing, investment, construction to perm or lot programs. 
**Monthly payment for the fi rst year is calculated based on the note rate minus one percentage point with Fifth Third paying the di� erence. The mortgage rate discount is available on 
new fi xed rate purchase mortgages only and is not available on bond, rural housing, investment, construction to perm or lot programs. ***Receive one half discount point if you participate 
in our Auto BillPayer program. The one half discount point can be used to buy down your interest rate or put towards closing costs. This adds up to a savings of $800 based on a $160,000 
loan. This discount will be shown at the time of your loan application and will be applied at closing based on fi nal mortgage amount. Fifth Third Credit card and checking account 
required for the Homeowner Plus Value Package. $50 minimum to open a checking account.

Lending subject to credit review and approval. Terms and conditions are subject to change without notice, including automatic payment program discount, and require automatic payment
deduction from your Fifth Third qualifying account. Fifth Third Mortgage Company, 38 Fountain Square Plaza, Cincinnati, OH 45263 an Illinois Residential Mortgage Licensee. Fifth 
Third Mortgage is the trade name used by Fifth Third Mortgage Company and Fifth Third Mortgage-MI, LLC. The Realtor and their associated company above are not a�  liated with 
Fifth Third Bank. Fifth Third and Fifth Third Bank are registered service marks of Fifth Third Bancorp. Member FDIC. Equal Housing Lender.

Financing Provided By
Dominic Sanzo

phone: 614-792-6265 • email: dominic.sanzo@53.com
NMLS#436032 www.53.com/mlo/dominic-sanzo

Matt West
phone: 614-793-2997 • email: matt.west@53.com

NMLS#436024 www.53.com/mlo/matt-west

Real Estate Agents
Jon & Pam Kirk
RE/MAX Premier Choice
6075 Glick Road
Powell, Ohio 43065
phone: 614 791-2011
jonkirk@remax.net

at The Bunker. Friday’s band is 
Reagonomics —many of us danced 
the night away when they played at 
the Muirfield Golf Club Pavilion a 
few years ago for the Black and Tan 
event. Saturday, hailing from Cincy, 
it’s a local favorite, The Menus! 

The Game Zone features Golden-Tee, 
Pop-a-Shot and other favorite bar 
games. Celebrity bartenders will be 
serving Yuengling, wine and the best 
seasonal drinks in town, with last call 
at midnight. 

All of this happens after tournament 
play with a short walk from the 
course, right here in Muirfield on 
Muirfield Drive, on the south parking 
lot of The Country Club. The cover 
charge is only $10 and it helps a 
great charity. So start planning now 
to bring your friends to The Bunker 
for the “Tee it up for the House” 
Bunker Party. 

“The Bunker”CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

The greatly anticipated annual Tour of Homes is the Dublin Women’s Philanthropic Club’s 
signature fundraising event for scholarships, grants and monetary assistance for those in 
need within the Dublin community. On Sunday, May 19, 2013 from 1 pm – 5 pm, plan to 
join Dublin Women’s Club for their annual Spring Tour of Homes.

This year’s tour will focus on Muirfield Village beginning at The Country Club of 
Muirfield Village (TCCMV). The reception from noon to 1:00 PM will allow tour-goers 
a chance to meet, congregate, buy tickets and carpool together from the clubhouse. A 
map of the homes will be traded for tickets.  The tour begins at 1 pm and ends at 5 pm, 
but tickets will only remain on sale until 3 pm TCCMV.

New on the tour this year will be a mid-way stop at a home on the 17th hole of the 
Muirfield Golf Club. Here you will enjoy of lovely view of the host’s gardens and 
sample a delicious snack from their outdoor pizza oven.

The exciting part about the homes this year, they maybe “old” by many people’s 
standards but every home on this tour is “new” on the inside! One homeowner completely 
renovated the main floor including an entire move of their staircase!

Many return patrons will be happy for a Muirfield setting since so much will be happening 
there this year with the Memorial Tournament and President’s Cup. The later date will 
also encourage folks to have fun in warmer times when more flowers are in bloom.

Tickets will be available for purchase at the door for $25.00 or can be purchased in 
advance for $20.00. Advance tickets can be purchased online at dublinwomensclub.
org, or from Our CupCakery in Historic Dublin and 1 Stop Bead Shop in the Trader 
Joe’s Centre. Come out and enjoy a great afternoon and lend your support to this very 
worthwhile organization!

DUBLIN WOMEN’S CLUB  
SPRING TOUR OF HOMES



2013 is here for the Muirfield 
Garden Club. Our first get 
together was a potluck luncheon 
at the Dublin Retirement home in 
March. Walter Zeier updated our 
club on Muirfield happenings 
and news of the upcoming 
Presidents cup.

Our upcoming program will 
consist of updates to Muirfield 
given by Walter Zeier and news 
of the upcoming Presidents 
Cup. Some other outings for the 
year will include trips to the Possum Run 
Greenhouse in Belleville, the Columbus 
Park of Roses and a Prairie Garden Tour. 
We will welcome speakers on houseplants, 
bulb planting, a holiday project at the Dublin 
Library and a Christmas luncheon at the 
Franklin Conservatory.

Just as the flowers in Spring begin to renew 
themselves, the Muirfield Garden Club 
has a brand new slate of officers including 
Barbara Hilyard/President, Dottie Miller/
Vice President, Helen Houpt /Secretary and 
Pam Ellinger /Treasurer.  We owe a special 
thanks to Ruth Mears who held the position 
of treasurer for over 10 amazing years. We 
can’t thank her enough for the time and work 
she did for to make our club successful!

One of our many projects include ongoing 
support of the Horticultural Program at the 
Women’s Reformatory in Marysville. Each 

year our group teaches a design class to the 
women in the program. This year Gayle 
Scrase taught a class on flower arranging and 
Rebecca Kintz demonstrated a Valentines 
Day craft to the gals. The inmates designed 
over 50 flower arrangements and sold them 
to workers at the reformatory making over 
$800. The money will help pay for supplies 
the program needs like seeds, plants, soil, 
containers and much more. The club donated 
all the flowers, vases and ribbon for this 
project. We owe a big thanks to Peggy Pace 
for spearheading this ongoing project.                                                       

Our club is continually growing and welcomes 
those interested in joining. We meet every 2nd 
Monday at 12:30 for a social and then have a 
speaker or go on a field trip to various places 
of interest. Please email/call Gina Fathman at 
Ginafathman@yahoo.com or 614 798-0031 
or visit us at one of our meetings this year and 
see if it something for you!!!

WITH GRATITUDE AND 
APPRECIATION 

It is with much 
appreciation, 
the Muirfield 
V i l l a g e 
Garden Club, 
a n n o u n c e s 
the retirement 
of Ruth 
Mears from 
the position of treasurer. Ruth 
held this office since 2002. 
Ruth also held the position 
of membership coordinator. 
As a founding member of 
our club, which began in 
1979, Ruth helped establish 
the Dublin Library Garden. 
As a result, in 1998, the club 
received a first place award 
for “Civic Beautification” 
from the Garden Club of Ohio. 
Ruth was also involved in the 
selling of bows throughout the 
village. More recently Ruth 
has enjoyed our work at the 
Marysville Reformatory for 
women. She continues to look 
forward to our educational and 
fun meetings and field trips. 

Our sincerest thanks and 
gratitude are extended to Ruth 
for all of her years of service.

Barb Hilyard, Helen Houpt, Dottie Miller and Peggy Pace presenting awards

THE MUIRFIELD GARDEN CLUB

Custom Cabinetry
• Kitchen Cabinets
• Vanities
• Built-Ins
• Entertainment Centers
• Free Design 

with purchase



Event Recaps

When Muirfield resident and local orthodontist Jim Homon 
decided that something needed to be done to provide affordable 
dental care to low-income, working families in central Ohio, he 
knew it would be a challenge. “Building a non-profit organization 
from the ground up is daunting,” says Homon. “We started slowly 
with a board of dedicated dentists and have grown steadily over 
the past four years. I am so pleased that the KidSMILES Pediatric 
Dental Clinic is now a reality.” 

The clinic, which provides comprehensive dental services to 
children at a cost of $10 per visit, opened on December 18, 
2012. To maximize care and keep costs low, KidSMILES’ relies 
on volunteers to complete most of the required tasks, including 
dental services. “The KidSMILES model would not work 
without volunteers,” says Homon. “Not only do we need dental 
professionals to complete the treatments, we need folks to help 
with mailings, educational outreach, database management and 
other routine tasks. Luckily, more than 375 volunteers have 
signed up to help.”

Many of those supporters are Muirfield residents. Julie Homon, 
who is as passionate as her husband about affordable dental care, 
became the Executive Director in 2010. Amy Daniels serves as 
the organization’s Deputy Director, assisting with grant proposals 

and non-profit operations. 
Laura Zuber spearheads the 
educational outreach program 
that teaches elementary and 
preschool children in high-risk 
areas about the need for good 
oral health. Carolyn Kubacki 
manages the organization’s 
comprehensive donor and 
volunteer database. Anne 
Partridge is an enthusiastic 
advocate, raising both 
awareness and funds. Carol Homon serves as the chair of the 
silent auction committee and has been an ardent supporter since 
KidSMILES’ inception.

“We are grateful that so many Muirfield friends—and others—are 
committed to our cause,” says Julie Homon. “So much help is 
needed for KidSMILES to be a success and we are seeing a lot of 
passionate, dedicated volunteers who will help us grow.”

To participate in KidSMILES 5K event on June 29th or its 
Silent Auction on September 12th or for more information about 
KidSMILES, visit www.kidsmilesclinic.com.

VOLUNTEER SPOTLIGHT
MUIRFIELD RESIDENTS UNITE 
FOR KIDSMILES CLINIC

Muirfield Residents: Laura Zuber, educational 
outreach coordinator; Amy Daniels, deputy 
director; and Julie Homon, Executive Director

This year the MVCA trustees mixed things up by combining two events, the Annual 
Meeting and Progressive Dinner. On Sunday, January 27th approximately 50 residents 
gathered at the Morgan House for an hour of socializing, wonderful appetizers and of 

course, some business. Among those in attendance was special guest Matt Campolo, 
the Marketing Director of the Memorial Tournament who arrived with the golden chal-

lis - the Presidents Cup. The Presidents Cup Tournament will be hosted here in October, 
making Muirfield Golf Club the only venue in North America to have hosted the Presidents 
Cup, the Ryder Cup and the Solheim Cup, in addition to its regular hosting of the Memorial 
Tournament – a very prestigious honor.

Upon reviewing the books and sampling the food, guests were welcomed to continue on to 
the Progressive Dinner’s next stop at the 101 Beer Kitchen on Sawmill Road. The reviews 
were wonderful! Owners Thad and Jessica Kittrell are Muirfield residents, who strive for 
a sense of community in their work. We were thrilled to support their efforts and wish them 
much success. The evening drew to a close with delicious desserts and coffee at an old fa-
vorite, Biddie’s Coach House in downtown Dublin. 

The combination of events was a wonderful way to wrap up a little work with much needed 
neighborhood camaraderie not often found in the cold winter months! We hope you will 
consider joining us next year to meet new neighbors, learn more about the Muifield Civic 
Association and all that is does to make Muirfield a unique and wonderful place to live!

MVCA ANNUAL MEETING AND 
PROGRESSIVE DINNER



Is it spring yet? I’m a summer girl so gray rainy days make me 
sleepy. I’m so ready for all of the fun things that come in the 
spring. Muirfield is such an awesome place to live especially at 
this time of year.

We are so fortunate to have such wonderful amenities. But, what 
I am most excited about this year is the Dublin Women’s Club 
Tour of Homes. The Chairpersons have selected Muirfield Village 
as the featured neighborhood. The Tour will begin at the Coun-
try Club at Muirfield and then progress through several updated 
homes and gardens of Muirfield. The timing couldn’t be better! 
The Tour is scheduled for Sunday May 19, just two weeks prior to 
the Tournament. We have so many homes that have been updated 
and these homeowners can’t wait until you see them! Tickets can 
be found online at www.dublinwomensclub.org. Funds raised 
from this event help fund scholarships to our high school seniors, 
grants to teachers and emergency funds to those in need in our 
community.

As always we have the Memorial Tournament. Muirfield pulls out 
all of the stops to make our neighborhood look spectacular. And, 
don’t forget the Bunker - always a ton of fun. This year they have 
partnered with Ronald McDonald House Charities. Four nights of 
great music, food and drinks!

You may remember in the previous newsletter that I explained 
how the Board of Trustees chooses our officers. I have served as 
President of the Board for two years and I am now ready to allow 
someone else to lead our group. I am very excited to announce 
that our Vice President Jenny Monte and I will be changing roles. 
Jenny is a very energetic and dedicated Trustee. She is currently 
in her second year of a three-year term and has previously co-
chaired adult activities. I will continue to fulfill my third year as 
her Vice President. Please welcome Jenny into her new role as 
MVCA President!

Last but certainly not least the MVCA is hosting the Black & Tan 
with proceeds benefitting the Dublin Food Pantry. There are more 
details about that and so much more in this newsletter so read on.

Cheers! 
Chris Saneholtz 
MVCA President

Thank you for your support.
Please return to:	 Muirfield Village Civic Association 
		  P.O. Box 381 
		  Dublin, OH 43017
Annual support:	 $30

DATE:

FIRST NAMES:			   LAST NAME:

STREET ADDRESS: 	

TELEPHONE: 

EMAIL:

O NEW MEMBER 	 O RENEWAL MEMBERSHIP 	

DATE OF MUIRFIELD RESIDENCY: 

I have an interest in participating in or being kept aware of  
(Please mark activity/activities):

The MVCA is not affiliated with or financially supported by the Homeowners 
Association. Your voluntary contribution of $30 helps support the many social and 
civic activates of the association.  For additional membership information contact 
Sharon Custer 761-0704 or e-mail scuster08@gmail.com.

MVCA Membership Registration

O	 Adult Social
O	 Civic Action
O	 Empty Nesters

O	 Family Activities	
O	 Welcoming Committee
O	 Community Service

SPRING 13

President’s Corner

Thanks to all residents who have renewed your support for 
another year. Please consider supporting the MVCA by filling 
out and returning the registration form printed in this newsletter.

Tai Yi
Duncan & Theresa 
Brown
Mike & Carol Dove
Beth Arnold

Herb & Sharon Hayes
Walt & Sally Buss
Bill & Casey Cseplo
Phil & Wendy McGonagil

Welcome to the new members who have joined the MVCA in 
recent months. Thank you for your participation and support!

Welcome New Members



170 Taylor Station Rd, 
Columbus

To learn more about Dr. Quinn, or to schedule an 
appointment, call (614) 545-7900 or  
visit www.cardinalortho.com.

The Cardinal Orthopaedic Institute
560 N. Cleveland Ave, 
Westerville

7901 Diley Rd, Suite 205, 
Canal Winchester

Dr. Daniel Quinn is an orthopaedic surgeon 
specializing in hand and upper extremity surgery.

  

  

  

  

  

 

  Landscape Construction 
 Drain Installation & Repair 
 Remodeling 
 Low Voltage Lighting 

 Patios 
 Stonework 
 Siding & Windows 
 Outdoor Kitchens 

Call Tom Costello; 614-378-7027 

     Design/Build & General Contracting 
             Visit us at www.costelloproductions.com 

Serving Muirfield for over 20 years!! 

37 W Bridge Street
Dublin, OH 43017

Phone: 614 889 2778
Fax: 614 889 0292

Chad Harris
Agent

www.chadharrisinsurance.com

 

OAKLAND 

Call 614-268-3834 or visit us at www.oaklandnursery.com 

Professional Landscape Design and 
Construction 
Award Winning Landscape Architects 
Four Convenient Garden Centers 

DESIGN, LANDSCAPING, NURSERY 

8715 Muirfield Drive, Dublin, Ohio 43017 | 614-764-1714 | www.tccmv.com

New Chef:  
Master Chef Enzo Sclama! 

Memberships are available.
The first 25 new members 
have no initiation fees!

  

  

  

  

  

 

  Landscape Construction 
 Drain Installation & Repair 
 Remodeling 
 Low Voltage Lighting 

 Patios 
 Stonework 
 Siding & Windows 
 Outdoor Kitchens 

Call Tom Costello; 614-378-7027 

     Design/Build & General Contracting 
             Visit us at www.costelloproductions.com 

Serving Muirfield for over 20 years!! 



CALENDAR OF EVENTS

COMMUNITY EVENTS

EMPTY NESTERS:

Detailed information will be emailed before 
each event. All in-home events follow the 
same format: BYOB with an appetizer or 
dessert unless otherwise specified.

THURSDAY, APRIL 11, 3:30 P.M. 
TOUR THE RONALD MCDONALD 
HOUSE AT NATIONWIDE 
CHILDREN’S HOSPITAL, FOLLOWED 
BY DINNER AT CLADDAGH IRISH PUB,  
585 S. FRONT ST.
RSVP to Bob Fathman at  
rfathman@columbus.rr.com by April 3rd.

TUESDAY, APRIL 30, 6:30 P.M. 
DINNER AT HISTORIC RED BRICK 
TAVERN (RT. 40 NEAR LONDON, 
OHIO) WITH DIXIELAND BAND 
ENTERTAINMENT.
RSVP to Sharon Custer at  
scuster08@gmail.com by April 24th.

COMING IN MAY 
VISIT THE COLUMBUS 
DECORATORS’ SHOW HOUSE.
Details to follow.

SATURDAY, JUNE 1 
CADDYSHACK PARTY. 
Details to follow.

COUPLES EUCHRE GROUP meets 
the second Friday of the month. If 
interested, contact Jackie Miller at  
717-3790 or jacqmill@aol.com.

LADIES EVENING MAH JONGG 
GROUP meets the second Thursday 
of the month. Ladies Daytime Mah 
Jongg Group meets the third Thursday 
afternoon of the month. If interested in 
being a sub, contact Peggy Pace at  
791-0340 or peggy43017@aol.com.

MEN’S LUNCH BUNCH meets the 
first Friday of every month. If interested, 
contact Vern Pace at 791-0340 or  
vernpace@columbus.rr.com

LADIES LUNCH BUNCH meets 
the fourth Tuesday of every month. If 
interested, contact Mary Ann Smith at 
muirfieldoh@aol.com or 798-0450.

IMPULSE DINNER GROUP: 
Informal, last minute get-togethers  
for dining out. All participants will be  

on an e-mail list and can contact the  
list to arrange an impromptu get  
together. If interested in being part of  
the group, contact Mike Custer  
at gcuster08@gmail.com.

We’re always planning new fun  
events. If you have any suggestions 
send them to Mike and Sharon Custer, 
scuster08@gmail.com.

FAMILY ACTIVITIES:

SAVE THE DATE:   
MOVIES UNDER THE STARS
MVCA is please to bring back the popular 
“Movies Under the Stars” for the 9th con-
secutive summer. Gather up your friends 
and neighbors for this fun-filled night at the 
pool. Bring a towel, raft and your pool pass. 
We will provide a glow necklace for each 
child. The snack bar will be open as well.  

This year we will be presenting “Brave” 
on Friday, July 26th. The film is rated P.G.

The Glick Road pool entry starts at 9 
p.m. with the movies starting at 9:30.  
Cost is $1 for MVCA members and $5 
for non-members.  Guests are welcome 
with a guest pass and cost is $5. Check 
pool kiosks for more information.

SINGLES SOCIAL CLUB:

The Muirfield Singles Social Club is 
planning some fun events for Spring 
and Summer. If you would like some 
information please contact Ann Taylor 
at ataylor18992@yahoo.com or Gerry 
Craig at gac104@yaho.com

OTHER UPCOMING EVENTS:

MVCA BLACK AND TAN,  
PUTTIN ON THE RITZ
Saturday April 13th 
The Country Club of Muirfield Village 
For more info: www.theblackandtan.org 
or Jennifer Elliot at 761-9508 or see page 1

MUIRFINS SWIM TEAM REGISTRATION
Wednesday April 17th, 6 – 8 pm 
Grizzell Middle School 
For more information contact Tom Vinci 
at president@muirfins.com

4TH ANNUAL COLUMBUS 
SYMPHONY ORCHESTRA  
LEAGUE GOLF OUTING
Sunday May 19th 
Riviera Golf Club 
For more information, see page 2

DUBLIN WOMAN’S CLUB SPRING 
TOUR OF HOMES
Sunday May 19th, 1pm – 5 pm 
The Country Club of Muirfield Village 
For more information, see page 3

THE BUNKER
May 29th – June 1st 
The South Parking Lot of The Country 
Club of Muirfield Village 
For more information, see page 1

ANNUAL MUIRFIELD HOME 
IMPROVEMENT SEMINARS
The Muirfield Village Homeowner Association is once again sponsoring two 
FREE Home Improvement Seminars.  Save the dates for these annual events.

The first seminar will be Wednesday, April 24, 2013 and will focus on “Today’s 
Interior Design Trends.” The second seminar will be on Wednesday, May 1, 
2013 and will feature “Exterior Home Design Improvements.” The seminars 
will be held at The Country Club at Muirfield Village from 7:00 - 9:00 pm.  
Attendees will get great ideas for improving their properties, as well as gain 
great insight on how to increase their property values.

Please e-mail Paula Linehan at Paula@PaulaGroup.com or call her at 614-431-0638 
for more information. We look forward to seeing you there! 



Nester Nuggets

Valentine’s Day is not complete without sweets, and the Empty 
Nesters enjoyed lots of sweets on Valentine’s Day. The group of 
twenty gathered at the home of Mike and Sharon Custer for 
wine and dessert. The host and hostess provided a variety of 
homemade desserts, along with roses for the ladies and goodie 
bags for the guys. It was a sweet time!

Ken Johansen, Bill Hart, Rita Johansen, Walt Buss, Sally Buss, Duane Hays, Judy Hays and Peggy 
Pace enjoy Valentine sweets.

SWEETS FOR OUR SWEETS

On Saturday, February 23 the Washington Township Fire Depart-
ment provided a CPR/First Aid Class to fifteen MVCA Empty 
Nesters. This is just one more example of the service provided to 
Muirfield residents by our exceptional fire department. Training 
Technician Paul McClaskey did a terrific job of demonstrating 
adult and pediatric CPR, how to relieve a choking victim, and 
how to use an AED (automatic external defibrillator). During the 
training Paul pointed out that AED’s are now available in many 
Dublin buildings and at our Muirfield pools during the season. 
It is the goal of the Fire Department to provide CPR/AED train-
ing to as many Dublin residents as possible. Thank you, Paul and 
Washington Township Fire Department, for helping us learn how 
to save lives!

Washington Township Fire Department is Dublin’s fire de-
partment. It offers a variety of programs and services to 
residents, free of charge. Here are a few that might interest 
you and your family.

HOME HAZARD CHECKS

Fire Prevention Inspectors will check your home for safety 
hazards and identify issues they believe could create a dan-
gerous situation. An easy-to-use hazard checklist is avail-
able upon request or from their website, www.wtwp.com

FIRE STATION TOURS

Get a look into a day in the life of a firefighter by taking a 
guided tour of a fire station. Find out who cooks the meals, 
where they sleep, and what chores are part of every duty day.

CAR SEAT CHECKS AND FITTING

Certified car seat technicians will check your child car seat for 
recalls and make sure it is properly secured in your vehicle. 
This service is offered at 6200 Eiterman Road, on Tuesdays 
and Thursdays, by appointment only. Call (614) 652-3920.

CPR CERTIFICATION

The Fire Department will offer a free CPR certification class 
on May 22 from 6:30 to 9:00 p.m. Pre-registration is re-
quired. Call (614) 652-3920. If you can’t make it to the free 
class in May, they offer CPR classes on the second Saturday 
and fourth Tuesday of every month, except May. To register, 
call (614) 652-3920. The cost is $10 for Dublin residents.

FIRE SAFETY EDUCATION PUPPET SHOWS

Fire Inspector Bob Westbrook brings fire safety messages 
to life through the use of music, humor, and his two puppet 
friends, Jimmie and Twitter. Presentations address a 
variety of safety messages including: Stop, Drop and Roll 
Get Out, Stay Out, water safety, exit drills in the home, 
smoke alarms, and bicycle helmet safety. A group size of 
10 or more is required.

Paul McClaskey, Training Technician, instructs Fran Merrill, Mike Dove and Walt Buss on how to 
provide CPR.

A SPECIAL THANK YOU TO THE  
WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP FIRE DEPARTMENT

Family Activities
MVCA families celebrated Val-
entine’s Day with a fun evening 
of dinner and dancing at The 
Country Club at Muirfield Vil-
lage.  There was a DJ and photo 
booth that children of all ages 
could not get enough of. 
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Is there a great person in your life who needs to be recognized?  
The Village Voice wants you to nominate our next Shining 
Star!  If he or she is chosen, they will be profiled in the next 
edition of the Village Voice. This may be any person who is 
involved a wonderful initiative, new or interesting business 
venture, someone who may have been recognized for an 
exceptional achievement including, but not limited to:

•	Being awarded for a 
sporting/non-sporting 
activity 

•	Won a scholarship/
leadership award;

•	Championed and/or lead 
a group for a specific 
cause;

•	Opened a New Business
•	Volunteers/Works for a 

special organization and 
is making a difference in 
our community;

These are just a few examples and we want to hear about 
them all. Please forward nominations to Lesley Neave at 
lesleyneave@mac.com.

Imagine
theView

DESIGN • BUILD

614-799-0555

timberwoodlandscape.net

Nominate Our Next

Muirfield Shining Star! 
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’s Find someone to help with annual audit 
of MVCA accounts. Call Mike Custer at 
614-761-0704.
Need volunteers for family activities. Call 
Anne Spillman at 614-302-2631.
Find advertisers for the Village Voice. 
Contact Mike Custer at 614-761-0704.
Stories & photographs needed for Village 
Voice. Call Lesley Neave at 614-339-3360.

Volunteers needed for Black & Tan.  
Contact Jennifer Elliot at 614-761-9508.
Need editor/webmaster to work on 
MVCA website. Student?  
Email mvca@wowway.com
Looking for Welcome Committee 
volunteers. Contact Sharon Custer at 
614-761-0704.

Find new items for the new Muirfield 
Resident Welcome Package. Contact 
Sharon at 614-761-0704.
Have residents send in referrals for  
businesses/contractors for the Muirfield 
List. Contact Paula Linehan at  
paula@paulagroup.com
Add MVCA emails to your email so 
important message don’t end up in spam 
or junk mail accounts.


